RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

October 25, 2022

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All other trustees and fiscal officer (FO)were present.

Visitors: Ed Monroe, Tim May, John Hoffer, Jack Ward

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount, \$9,188.92 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6558	Lowes Companies, Inc.	\$79.55
6559	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$308.93
6560	Mar-Zane Inc.	\$275.81
6561	Jack Ward	\$7.85
6562	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
6563	STUART MACK	\$331.22
6564	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
6565	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
6566	Englefield Oil Co.	\$405.01
6567	ZEMBA BROS, INC	\$130.00
6568	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$965.25
6569	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,246.38
6570	JOHN E HOFFER	\$688.98
6571	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$890.56
6572	STUART MACK	\$722.23
6573	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$888.39
6574	JACK WARD	\$308.44
6575	DONALD W WATKINS	\$815.32
		\$9,188.92

<u>Correspondence</u> Trustees received a quote of \$2800 to remove and re-shingle roof over meeting room.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to accept the quote. Trustee Mack seconded the motion.

Trustees plan to paint the rest of the roof in the spring.

The mulch was spread on the playground and the monkey bar area was extended.

Portable restrooms will remain open year-round. There are a couple of people that stop almost daily to use them.

Safety Salt and cinders are in the barn. Need to order more salt.

Zoning -Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he took 11 calls and did 2 permits.

<u>Unfinished</u> – Fiscal officer presented budget resolution. Trustee Hupp made a motion to pass resolution.

Trustee Mack seconded the motion. Full resolution on file with Fiscal Officer.

NEW BUSINESS: Board will need to discuss solar panel fields and culvert permits.

Next business meeting will be held on the last Monday of the month instead of Tuesday.

Public Comment

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion.

With Business complete, the board adjourned at 7:40pm

Ben Hupp-President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer